
Rodney Paul Murphy  
MURPHY, Rodney Paul, passed away on February 2, 2007. He is survived by his parents, Carol 
and Paul Murphy, brothers Randall and Russell and sister, Rita Williams, all of Tucson and 
numerous nieces and nephews. Rodney was born in Burlington, Iowa on September 16, 1955. He 
graduated from Burlington High School in 1973 and moved to Tucson in 1981. He worked as an 
auditor for Westward Look, Hacienda Del Sol and several other lodging facilities before retiring 
in 1999 due to a disability. He was a very quiet man who never married but spent the last several 
years of his life helping care for his parents. He was a great sport fan and avidly pursued fantasy 
football. He will be missed by all who knew him and especially his family. A memorial service 
to celebrate Rodney's life will be held at the Saguaro Christian Church, Broadway and Sarnoff in 
the near future. 
 Memorials to be sent to Saguaro Christian Church, 8302 E. Broadway. 
Arrangements by BRING'S BROADWAY CHAPEL, 6910 E. Broadway. 
 
Posted in the Arizona Star Daily. 


